
REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS 
 
23. Award RFP-0013-05/DRR – Hydrogeological Services for Solid Waste 

Management Division to The Colinas Group, Inc., Winter Park (NTE 
$250,000.00 per year). 

 
RFP-0013-05/DRR will provide a qualified hydrogeological consulting firm 
to give geological and groundwater expertise in support of on-going solid 
waste FDEP permit compliance requirements. 

 
The project was publicly advertised and the County received four submittals 
(listed alphabetically): 

  
• Ardaman & Associates, Inc., Orlando; 
• The Colinas Group, Inc., Winter Park; 
• PSI, Inc., Orlando; 
• Shaw Environmental, Inc., Clermont. 

 
The Evaluation Committee, which consisted of David Gregory, Solid Waste 
Manager; Gary Rudolph, Utilities Manager; and Tom Waters, Principal 
Coordinator, Solid Waste Division evaluated the submittals and short-listed 
two firms. 

 
Consideration was given to the following criteria when evaluating the 
proposals: 

 
• Qualifications/Experience 
• Project Approach 
• Ability to Perform 
• Price Proposal 

 
The Evaluation Committee conducted telephone interviews with the two 
short-listed firms: 

 
• Ardaman & Associates, Inc., Orlando; 
• The Colinas Group, Inc., Winter Park. 

 
 
 
 
Consideration was given to the same criteria:  

 
• Qualifications/Experience 
• Project Approach 
• Ability to Perform 
• Price Proposal 



 
The Evaluation Committee then requested the short-listed firms provide 
Best and Final Offers.  The evaluation criteria were the same with a 
redistribution of the weights. Upon evaluation of these offers, the Evaluation 
Committee recommends that the Board award a contract to The Colinas 
Group, Inc.  Although The Colinas Group, Inc.’s price proposal was just 
over 1% higher, their technical scoring was appreciably higher than that of 
Ardaman & Associates, Inc.   The Colinas Group, Inc. specializes in only 
hydrogeological services.  They also provided details that addressed 
specific Seminole County regulatory requirements and the time lines 
necessary to meet those requirements. 

 
As the incumbent, The Colinas Group, Inc.’s, approach to the project 
provided historical review prior to sampling.  The Colinas Group, Inc. has 
provided the County with excellent support and technical representation to 
the FDEP for permitting over the past five years.  Therefore, the Committee 
determined The Colinas Group, Inc., provides the best value to the County. 

 
The NTE amount for this agreement is $250,000.00 per year with a contract 
term of three years and at the sole option of the County may be renewed for 
(2) one year periods.  This is a budgeted project and funds are available in 
account number 087900-530310. 

 
Environmental Services/Solid Waste Division and Fiscal 
Services/Purchasing and Contracts Division recommend that the Board 
award and authorize the Chairman to execute the agreement as prepared 
by the County Attorney’s Office. 
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